
Annex J 
 

Carey Street objections 

I would like the residents parking scheme implemented on Carey street. It is already 
hard to find parking. I only moved here a fortnight ago, so I wasn't able to respond to 
the previous survey. 
 

I have recently received a letter explaining the parking situation affecting Alma Terrace, 
Alma Grove, Carey Street, Frances Street and Ambrose Street. Initially I voted against 
the requirement for a parking permit scheme around these areas as I did not feel it was 
necessary. After receiving the news that there would only be priority parking on some 
streets (Alma Terrace and Alma Grove) I would like to formally object to this plan. As a 
resident of Carey Street, I use Alma Grove often to park my car as there are not 
spaces on Carey Street most of the time, this is not an issue for me as it is less than 1 
minute from my residency. I understand that residents of Alma Grove may be unhappy 
about this however there are spaces on this street available 90% of the time. Any non-
permit holders that currently park on Alma Terrace or Alma Grove are going to park on 
Carey, Frances and Alma Street therefore making the parking situation worse. It is also 
unfair that residents of Alma Terrace and Alma Grove will be able to park on Carey 
Street, as I know they do, and we are not able to park on their street. 
 
Please review the resident parking scheme on these streets. I see the only solutions to 
this issue are to abandon any plan of a resident parking scheme which would be my 
preferred option, or to apply a resident parking scheme to all streets involved in the 
original survey as the current plan will make parking far worse. 
 

We understand that Carey Street, Ambrose Street and Frances Street were excluded 
from the recently approved RPS. This was ostensibly due to less than half the 
households in these areas actually responding to the survey, despite the majority of 
votes being in favour. 
 
We were wondering if the council was aware that a number of these properties are 
actually unoccupied for periods of time or otherwise rented as Airbnb spots, without 
permanent residents. This fact would obviously have an effect on the number of votes 
in response to the survey, leaving the actual full time residents outnumbered. 
 
We hope the council will consider this fact and have the excluded streets either re-
surveyed or outright included going forward. The concern is that with the surrounding 
streets being included, this exacerbates the issue for the other streets. Moreover, even 
before the RPS has been put in place, parking has significantly worsened in the area. 
 

Following receipt of the results of the proposed resident parking scheme in Fishergate. 
I would like to object to the results issued and request the following streets are re-
surveyed (Frances St, Ambrose St & Carey St.), I didn't think that some streets would 
get ResPark and others wouldn't when the majority of the votes in the area was in 
favour.  
 


